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October 2016 
DISTRICT 22-D BULLETIN 

Since the September Newsletter a lot has happened in our     

District. The highlight was the visit by our International President 

Chancellor Bob Corlew.  He visited with over 80 Lions at the 

Bellevue State Park in Wilmington, DE.  At the event IP Bob     

Corlew challenged us all to serve our communities with Centen-

nial Service Projects including Youth, environment, vision and 

hunger.  As your clubs answer this challenge please report to  

Lions Clubs International to earn credit for your work. During his 

visit the IP inducted 7 new members to Lions and our District . 

With the induction of these 7 new members and clubs inducting 

new members through out the month of September, the District 

added 13 new Lions which will allow us to serve on average 650 

more people.  Let’s continue to grow the District. 
 

 

At the writing of this article I have visited 11 clubs.  It has been a 

real positive experience to hear about local service projects, the 

induction of new members and seeing the “fun” in Lionism. 
 

Please take time to review all of the upcoming events in our 

newsletter. 

 

If you haven’t visited another club, please plan to do so and 

learn what clubs are doing in our district. You will make new    

Lions friends as well. 

 

We are a District that is Climbing New Mountains. 

 

Believe in the Power of Service. 

DG Glenn  
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Moving Forward to Score                                                

Hello Fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos, 

 

I would like to say that the first quarter of the New Year with District Governor Glenn has been very exciting. We 

are growing in membership and the district seems very strong. The cabinet has visited eleven of the 35 clubs 

thus far this year. 

 

In September, the USA/Canada Forum was held in Omaha, Nebraska. This was my first experience at the     

Forum; it was informative and enlightening. Meeting multiple Lions from all over the US and Canada, being 

able to converse with the International Directors of the US and Canada and experiencing many seminars and 

great speakers were just some of the highlights of the Forum. If anyone has a chance to attend the Forum, 

please take the opportunity to do so. I believe it is something you will truly enjoy. 

 

On September 24, approximately seventy members were in attendance and met with the International        

President at Bellevue Park in Wilmington. At this meeting, IP Chancellor Bob Corlew inducted seven new    

members into our district. I was very proud that one was from the Harrington Lions Club. It was a great honor 

for the International President to induct these new members, and the Claymont Lions Club did an outstanding 

job in preparing for the International President’s arrival. This was something we may never see in Delaware 

again. 

 

The Membership Summit Group met on Saturday, October 8. Recruitment of new members was discussed with 

proposals to encourage membership growth as well as keeping the members currently in our district. New 

members are welcome to attend this group; it may aid them in learning and also allow for assistance in          

providing input for membership. 

 

Don’t forget our second cabinet meeting on October 19, 2016 at Modern Maturity Center. It is always great to 

see all the Lions from different clubs. On October 20, Lions Eye Bank Sight Night will be held at Dover Downs. 

Hope to see many of you there! 

 
 

Thank you Lions, Lioness and Leos in the District for what you do to make us strong. Remember we all have to 

keep “moving forward to score.” 
 

 

Bless all of you, 

FVDG Charles Taylor 

Page 2  
 

First Vice District Governor 

POWER OF SERVICE 



 

 

Having the Courage 

Fellow Lions, 

 

WOW!!! Do we have one strong district?  Just last year at the USA/Canada forum IPDG Jim Coverdale and I 

had dinner with the (at that time 1st Vice International President) International President Robert Corlew and 

now our own District Governor Glenn Williams gets to ride the bus with him.  To me this speaks great                

volumes as to what our district has done and will continue to do for the people of Delaware. 

 

Well, with it being the first part of October, I know there are many clubs getting set for the VIP parties that 

will be taking place.  As always these parties are so much fun and the people that attend them are very 

thankful that we are able to do it for them. 

 

Just this past Saturday there where thirty lions from district 22D and 22B that attended the membership 

summit . There were great ideas put out about how to get more ladies to join, how to get the Leos to cross 

over and become lions and how to maybe start a club or branch club.  I know this 

district will get many new lions out of the things that were put out.  It may not be this 

year but it will happen. 

 

Yours in Lionism 

SVDG John Burris 

Page 3  
 

Second Vice District Governor 

POWER OF SERVICE 

Obituaries 

 

      Lioness Ruth Hickman, Charter member of the Laurel Lioness Club passed away      

         recently. 

      Lion Thomas A. Coco of the Midway Lions Club passed away on October 8 at the  

           age of 91. 



 

 

Pictures  courtesy of Bob Jones 
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On Saturday, 

September 24th, IP Bob 

Corlew visited 22D at 

Bellevue State Park. 

About 70 Lions and 

friends came out to 

welcome the IP  as he 

stopped on his 

Centennial Bus Tour 

near Claymont, DE. IP 

Corlew inducted 7 new 

lions into our District 

and toured the site of the playground that 

Claymont Lions built a few years ago. 

22D Lions welcome IP Corlew! 

IP Corlew inducting 7 new lions into 22D! 

Lion Ted Reiver, PID sends this; 

I am extremely proud of all our Lions from up and down 

and across Delaware who came to Bellevue State Park to 

welcome our new International President, Chancellor Bob 

Corlew, on his bus tour of 22 states.  I want to 

congratulate our District Governor Glenn Williams and the 

Claymont Lions Club for making it happen.  It was a truly 

impressive event, and I also want to welcome all of our 

new Lions.  What an honor to be sworn in by our 

International President!  Thanks, new Lions, for joining 

with us to make our world a better place! 



 

 

WELCOME 
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Centennial Reminders 

Watch Lions Centennial Videos to see the power of service brought to life.  

Share Touchstone Stories with your Lions throughout the Centennial to 

help celebrate our history and achievements. 

Visit the LCI Store to get the latest Centennial merchandise. 

Include the #Lions100 hashtag on social media so we can share your images 

and stories on the LCI Facebook page. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

    

 

   

Stanley C. Leczner             Sponsor: Melvin Nace                     Capitol City Lions Club 

Sandra Paris Jeffries        Sponsor:  Robert Pierson                Claymont Lions Club 

Mark F. Teoli                     Sponsor:  Amanda Scarborough       Claymont Lions Club 

Kristine M. Anderson         Sponsor:  Kitt Neel                          Delaware City Lions Club 

Michael J. Harrington S     Sponsor:  Carl Zolper                      Dewey Beach Lions  

Dennis R. Sipe                    Sponsor:  Linda St. Clair                  Fenwick Island Lions Club 

Patricia A. Sip                    Sponsor:  Linda St. Clair                  Fenwick Island Lions Club 

Tia Lisa Mallard                  Sponsor:  Patrick Weaver               Frederica Spring Creek Lions Club 

Mary J. Bukar                     Sponsor:  Hseuh-Ming Lu                Glasgow Lions Club 

Scott Smith                        Sponsor:  Charles Taylor                 Harrington Lions Club 

Christopher Otwell             Sponsor:  Ron Scott                         Laurel Lions Club 

Cecilia Pascuzzi                   Sponsor:  Kathy Plumley                   Lord Baltimore Lions Club 

Aimee N. Debenedictis        Sponsor:  Donald Erhart                  Middletown Lions Club 

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=gFv-noe244TujwwtKtNDpg~~&pe=YpB-LLHxLmqg_wgzLMbcxD1J0hnjCXPuAb0fkBhuZQNe4_dp86mS1YkUKMCPW6nd90n9KpCrrme8KiXcQ-htgQ~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=gFv-noe244TujwwtKtNDpg~~&pe=IG4mOg5rfyj8Tp9wKLQvXs8KIk8H6yMhgw7IJJyJr3brcQl8l5kE3OgzgZ_rDyiJzjg2PmkJoo_-8UcMlLMazA~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=gFv-noe244TujwwtKtNDpg~~&pe=AKIM9Xjpq3eLD5he3H_j0obxHXl41f27gM7SJPYDNDKq0gWDlpc2jwSLXlIGf_Ek_p8YgDirvKizwePLPskARQ~~
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DISTRICT EVENTS 2016-2017 

 

22 – D Cabinet Meeting 

February 1, 2017   (3rd)     Modern Maturity Center                       Dover  6:30 pm 

April 2, 2017 (4th)               Modern Maturity Center                       Dover  1:00 pm 

 

MD – 22 Socials 

District A                                 Edgewood, MD                                 November 12, 2016 

District D                                Cavalier CC, Newark DE                December 3, 2016 

District B                                Kent Island, MD                                 February 25, 2017 

District C                                Waldorf, MD                                       April 22, 2017                                         

 

District 22 – D Events 2016 

 

Second Cabinet Meeting        October 19, 2016                          MMC, Dover 

Lions Eye Bank Sight Night      October 20, 2016                          Dover Downs 

22-A Social         November 12, 2016                      Edgewood, MD  

DLF Board Meeting         November 15, 2016               Fraizers, Dover  

LVRF 25th Anniversary        November 19, 2016                 

Visually Impaired Party R3       TBA      

Visually Impaired Party R2       December 1, 2016     Harrington Moose  

Governor’s Ball                          December 3, 2016                       Cavalier CC, Newark  

Visually Impaired Party R1        December 10, 2016                    Wilmington University  

 

 2017 

 

 

Melvin Jones Breakfast  January 7, 2017                MMC, Dover   

DLF Board Meeting           January 17, 2017                          Fraziers, Dover  

Third Cabinet Meeting           February 1, 2017                          MMC, Dover  

MD 22 Reg. Leadership Institute     February 3 & 4, 2017               Wor-Wic CC- Salisbury  

Polar Bear Plunge            February 5, 2017                           Rehoboth Beach  

DLF Breakfast                           February 18, 2017                         Rookery, Milford, DE 

22-B Social                                February 25, 2017                         Kent Island, MD 

LVRF Vision Days                       March 2017     

Mid-Winter Social                      March 4, 2017                               Felton Fire Hall 

LVRF Breakfast                          March 11, 2017                            Modern Maturity Center 

Bowling Tournament                 March 12, 2017               Milford Bowling Lanes 

DLF Board Meeting                   March 21, 2017                             Fraizers, Dover 

Leader Dog – North                  March 27, 2017               Waterfall, Claymont 

Leader Dog – South                  March 28, 2017      

Delaware State Lions Day         TBA  



 

 

DISTRICT EVENTS 2016-2017(continued) 

2017  
 

Fourth Cabinet Meeting        April 2, 2017                               MMC, Dover 

22-C Social                             April 22, 2017                            Waldorf, MD 

DLF Walk                                April 23, 2017        Rehoboth Beach 

MD22 Convention                  May 15-18, 2017                       Gettysburg, PA 

DLF Board Meeting                May 25, 2017         Fraizers, Dover 

Memorial Day Parade            May 30, 2017                             Washington, DC 

Special Olympics Games       June 9 & 10, 2017      

Blue/Gold Football Game      TBA      

LCI Convention                        June 30-July 4, 2017                 Chicago, IL  
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My Fellow Lions,  

 

Hurricane Matthew affected several areas, including the Caribbean and the United States. It was the 
deadliest hurricane in the Atlantic Ocean since 2005.  Many main roads are impassible and many 
bridges have been washed away. Food and drinking water are in short supply and many of those who 
need aid the most are still waiting for it to arrive. When disaster strikes, Lions are among the first to 
offer help to the victims, even though they are often victims themselves. Lions Clubs International 
Foundation (LCIF) is right there beside them, ready to support their efforts with funding assistance 
through Lions disaster relief programs. Working together, LCIF, local Lions and Lions leaders assess 

the urgent needs and quickly deliver the aid most required by victims. 

 

LCIF awarded an initial Emergency grant to Haiti to address immediate needs of disaster victims. 
Lions and  Leos from Port-au-Prince traveled to Petit-Goâve to work with clubs there. Together, they 

have packed and distributed over 2,000 relief kits of medicine and food to residents in need.  

 

LCIF has also awarded an Emergency grant to the Lions of 31-N in North Carolina, USA. Lions there 
are braving the conditions to bring much needed food, water, blankets and medical supplies to those 

affected most by the storm. More updates about the relief work there is forthcoming. 

 

The situation is dire, but Lions are working to bring hope to their neighbors. You can show your 

support for Lions and their work by making a donation to LCIF's disaster relief fund today.  

 

Sincerely,  

Dr. Jitsuhiro Yamada  

Chairperson, Lions Clubs International Foundation  



 

 

Page 8 POWER OF SERVICE 

 

VISITATION SCHEDULE 2016-2017 
 

 

October  24                              6:30                             Middletown Lions Club                                                   4th Monday 

 
 

November 1                              6:30                            Newark Lions Club                                                 1st Tuesday   

November  2     6:30                        Lord Baltimore Lions Club   1st Wednesday 

            Lord Baltimore Lioness Club  

November  3     6:30                        Wilmington Gateway Lions Club   1st Thursday 

November  8                          6:45                        Millsboro Lions Club    2nd  Tuesday 

November  9     6:30                        Lewes Lions  Club     2nd  Wednesday 

November  14     1:00                        Green Hills Lions Club    2nd  Monday 

November  17     7:00                        Dewey Beach Lions Club   3rd  Thursday 

November 21                          11:30                            Fenwick Island Lions Club                                             3rd Monday 

November 21     6:30                            Frederica Spring Creek Lions Club  3rd Monday 

November 28     6:30                        Seaford Lions Club    4th  Monday  

            Seaford Lioness Club  

 

January  2     6:30                        Talleyville-Naamans Lions Club   1st Monday 

January  5     6:30                        Wilmington Manor Lions Club   1st Thursday 

January  10     6:29                        Smyrna Lions Club    2nd  Tuesday 

January  11     6:30                            Rehoboth Beach Lions Club   2nd  Wednesday 

January  16     6:30                        Dover Lions Club    3rd  Monday 

            Dover Lioness Club 

January  18     6:45                        Clayton Lions Club    3rd  Wednesday 

January 23                                6:30                             New Castle Hundred Lions Club                                   4th Monday     

 

 

February 8     6:30                         Delaware City Lions Club   2nd  Wednesday 

February 20                               6:30                             Pike Creek Hockessin Lions Club                                3rd Monday 

February 21                               6:30                             Glasgow Lions Club                                                       3rd Tuesday 

February 22                               6:30                             Claymont Lions Club                                                 4th   Wednesday 

 

  

TBD                                                                                DSU Campus Lions Club                                                TBD 

QUESTION: 

Did anyone in 22D notice an article on page 47 of the October Lions Magazine? 



 

 

Pictures  courtesy  of  Marie Chew 
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In Mid September about 30 Lions from 22D traveled to Omaha for the Lions Leadership 

Forum.  The Seminars were enlightening and the dinner speakers were great, as were the 

meals.  Our own Lions Ken and Marie Chew were presenters at this Forum! For the second 

year, a STRIDES WALK was held to benefit Diabetes research.  You also get to see the 

sights in other cities. Next year’s Forum is in Portland, OR on Sept 21-23, 2017. 

 You can sign up now! 

The Bob Kerrey 

Pedestrian Bridge 

opened in 2008. 

Midway across is 

the dividing line 

between IOWA & 

NEBRASKA. 



 

 

Pictures  courtesy of Bob Jones & Gail Krebs 
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DG Visitation to  Capitol City 

September 21 

DG Visitation to  Greenwood 

September 19 

DG Visitation to  Harrington 

September 12 



 

 

DG Visitation to  Midway      

     October 3 

Pictures  courtesy of Bob Jones 
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DG Visitation to  Laurel 

September 22 

DG Visitation to  Camden Wyoming 

September 26 



 

 

Pictures  courtesy of Bob Jones 
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DG Visitation to  Bridgeville 

October 6 

DG Visitation to  Brookside 

October  3   

DG Visitation to  Milton 

October 10 



 

 

 

     Corrections/Changes to Roster Book 

                      (Corrections are in color) 

 

 

Page 37      Hospital Equipment            New Castle Hundred       Steve Campbell - 753-8630 

Page 37      Hospital Equipment            Milton                               David Johnson     684-1628  

Pictures  courtesy of Bob Jones 
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DG Visitation to  Delmar 

October 12 

DG Visitation to  Milford 

October 13 
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Glasgow Lions 

 

We will hold a Texas Roadhouse fundraiser on Wed. November 16th and sell car raffle tickets at 

this event.   (See flyer on pg 28) 

Millsboro Lions  

 

It is oyster fritter time again!  We began frying on September 23 at the PNC bank in downtown Millsboro.   

 

Wilmington Gateway Lions   (Editor’s error - last month this was listed under the incorrect club) 

 

King Lion Geraldine Cochran and Lion Judith Morton attended the Lions     

International Convention in  Fukuoka, Japan. They found it to be very           

informative and educational.  (picture on right) 

The Wilmington Gateway Lions Club has been very involved with service     

activities. Five hundred pairs of glasses were collected, sorted and sent to 

California. We donated $200 to the A.I. Du Pont Hospital for Children ear-

marked for Sickle Cell Research. Toiletries were collected and provided to 

the men, women and children at the Sunday Breakfast Mission. Our members 

donate their time serving meals to the homeless at the Emmanuel Dining Hall. One hundred school backpacks 

have been given to underprivileged children. Ten belts were collected and presented to residents at the 

Parkview Nursing Home. Many Fridays and Saturdays are spent distributing clothes and food to the needy. 

Club Happenings 

Wilmington Gateway Lions 
 

The Wilmington Gateway Lions Club provided sight screenings at the 

Hicks Anderson Community Center during  their Health Fair. Wilming-

ton Manor Lions provided the equipment. 

King Lion Geraldine Cochran and Lion Judy Morton were officially in-

stalled into their offices as president and secretary of the Wilming-

ton Gateway Lions Club by Past District Governor James Moore of 

the Newark Lions Club at their September meeting. 

Several Wilmington Gateway Lions attended the “Welcome to Dela-

ware” for International President Chancellor Bob Corlew which was held at Bellevue State Park on Saturday, 

September 24th.  

We have representation at the Modern Maturity Center’s Board meeting. 

We also continue to serve meals and distribute clothing to the disadvantaged. 



 

 

Dover Lions 

 

We are ‘gearing up’ for our Annual Chicken Fry at Rodney Village Shopping Center on Nov. 5 & 6. (See ad on 

pg 27) Come out and buy your dinner on Sat or Sun, or both! 
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Milton Lions 
 

Our Club Fundraiser of Sweet Potatoes to be sold for $1 per pound is now in full swing. If you 

need/want sweet potatoes call and order some. (See ad on pg 26) 

We sold car chances at Wings & Wheels on October 1st in Georgetown. 

We sold Funnel Cakes and Lemonade at the Apple Scrapple in Bridgeville on October 14th & 15th. 

Middletown  Lions 

 
 

We welcome our new member Lion Aimee DeBenedictis (left)  who was inducted by IP Bob 

Corlew at Bellevue State Park. 

On October 11 & 14 our Club screened preschoolers at Learning Tree Academy in Middle-

town Village.  

Our last function for this year was Blackbird Creek Festival on Sat., October 15th. We 

sold our "famous" crab cakes, car raffle tickets and got the word out about all the great 

services we provide for the community.  

On Oct. 18 from 9am-6pm, we are at BOSCOV's - selling Friends Helping Friends Day passes. 

Club Happenings 

POWER OF SERVICE 

Fenwick Island Lions 

 

Our Oct 1st Spaghetti Dinner held at Warren Station Restaurant had         

preliminary sales of 384 meals and about $4500 

taken in at the door. Thanks to all the Lions and 

Leos who helped with this great fundraiser. 

Our club is sponsoring the Selbyville Halloween            

Parade on Wednesday, October 26 at 7PM.                         

(See flyer pg  27)   

Talleyville- Naamans Lions 
 
 

Talleyville-Naamans members helped to welcome International President Bob Corlew when the Centennial 

Bus Tour came to Bellevue State Park on September 24. What a great experience ! 

 We had our White Cane fundraising on September 29. We are now selling our beautiful Christmas 

wreaths and will shortly have our ' famous ' fruitcakes available. See any member for information. 
 



 

 

Claymont Lions 
 

Our Fall Pancake Breakfast is on November 5 this year. (Ad on pg 28) 

We just completed 4 days of White Cane collections at various businesses in 

our area and collected more than we had expected.  

Our Annual Christmas Tree Sale will begin on Friday Nov. 26th at Claymont 

Fire Company Sub-Station at Marsh and Naamans Roads. 

PCC Lee Bird received  a Certificate of Appreciation from IPIP Yamada, pre-

sented by CC Harold Boccia at a recent Council of Governors meeting. 
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Clayton Lions 

 

Clayton club is always busy. Two of our members attended the Membership 

summit at Dover Del Vets on Saturday, October 

8, 2016. 

Great news! Clayton club installed three new 

members on October 12, 2016. 

The club donated 75 stuffed bears to the Ambulance Company to give to          

children. 

Brookside Lions 
 

We helped a family in the community who's house caught on fire with gift cards,  and supplied food from 

our pantry to 2 families. 

Helped Lion Al O'Neill load his truck from the Tristate Bird Club's yard sale for his trip to Appalachia. 

Lions Ronnie, Dave and Linda attended the International President's visit at Bellevue Park. 

Looking forward to our trip to Leader Dog this month. 

On October 27th we will be cooking and serving the Chicken BBQ for the Newark Senior Center's fall sale. 

We are holding an Italian Feast Dinner on November 5th from 5:30pm til 7:30 pm at the St. Andrew's 

Presbyterian Church, 200 Marrows Rd. Newark, DE.  Tickets are $15.00 per person.  For tickets call KL 

Dave at 302-738-4452.  We will count this as a visit. 

Happy Fall and Happy Halloween to all. 

POWER OF SERVICE 

Club Happenings 

New Castle Hundred Lions 

 

Listed are some of the  recent activities our club has been involved in: Held Art on the Green, Collecting 

Eye Glasses/District Glasses sorting, Student of the Month October, Provided tents for City activities , 

Attended PSTM Dinner,  Preparing for Halloween Parade+, and Provided medical equipment  
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Club Happenings 

Midway Lions 
 

The Eye Screening Committee performed an eye screening of nine preschoolers at the Lewes  Elementary 

school  on Sept. 21st. Two children were referred for further eye examination by an eye doctor.  

Next Eye Screenings are October 19th Lullaby House, at their new location, 26324 Lewes Georgetown Hwy 

and October 21st Beach Babies at Rehoboth. 

Mark your calendar for Tuesday, Nov. 1st to come for lunch or dinner at the  Greene Turtle in Lewes.  

Vouchers are necessary in order for the club to receive 20% of your meal receipts.  

 

Lord Baltimore Lioness 

 

Please support our fall fundraiser, the November 9th Tea Luncheon, by purchasing tickets. (Ad on pg 

26) Chances will also be available for our other upcoming fundraiser, the “SEVEN NIGHTS OUT”          

dinner raffle both at the Tea Party and the Millville Pumpkin Festival.  Please help make both of 

these events a success. 

Frederica Spring Creek Lions 
 

We held a Chinese Auction on Oct 17th and had a visitation from Harrington. We continue to collect pen-

nies for the Frederica Senior Center and dimes for LVRF. We also have a White Cane scheduled for Oct 

21st. Thank you to all who purchased Boscov’s Passes from our club. We hope you have a GREAT time shop-

ping on Oct 18th. 

We are set to do vision screening at Lake Forest North on Oct 24 & 26 and LF East on Oct 25. 

LF North & East nurses  are compiling lists for us of those families who need baskets for Thanksgiving. 

Our Bingo is scheduled for Nov 4 at the Milford Elks. See any member to buy a ticket. (Ad on pg 28) 

We are reading to the 6 LF North Kindergartens twice a month for RAP. 

POWER OF SERVICE 

Harrington  Lions 
 
 

October 6th was “Harrington Emergency Services National Night Out”. This was a fun night hosted jointly 

by the Harrington Police and Harrington Fire Department and kicked off with a parade at 5:45 PM. The 

Harrington Lions had a table to educate the public on what Lions do and who we are.  

Instead of our regular October meeting, we met on October 11th  at Harrington Raceway for Night at the 

Races. 

We  held a Quarter Auction on October 15th at Farmington Fire Hall. Thanks to all who came out that 

night. 
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Club Happenings 

Capitol City Lions 
 

Our White Cane Fundraiser on 10th & 11th of September at Safeway 

added $382.00 to our activities account and we also sold 34 car raffle 

tickets ($59.00). (picture below) 

A Vision Days Fundraiser  was held at the Redner’s Store in Camden on 

October 8 and 9. 

Another Road cleanup was com-

pleted on October 15th. 

We will have Table # 254 at 

Spence’s Bazaar on Friday 21 October. Come visit us that day.                   

Four Capitol City Lions took part in the Environmental Cleanup of 

Pickering Beach. (Picture  above right) 

During September, we collected 14 pounds 5 ounces of food for the 

pantry. We also collected 162 pairs of used eyeglasses for recycling 

and 26 pairs of sunglasses.  

Lord Baltimore Lions 

 

On September 9th, Members of the Lord Baltimore Lions Club 

joined other groups from the area and hundreds of citizens to 

pay tribute to the Wounded Veterans and their families staying in 

our area during Wounded Warrior Week. This is the 2nd  year 

that the Lord Baltimore Lions Club has participated and sup-

ported the veterans and the planning committee that organizes 

this annual celebration. 

We have sold over 11,518 car 

raffle tickets to date.  

We did Eye Screening on Oct. 10-11 at John Clayton and have sched-

uled it on Oct. 17-18 at Lord Baltimore.  

A few of our members participated in a Bethany Beach cleanup which 

only took about 30 minutes..  

 At our October meetings, our club will be helping the Town of Millville 

collect small Christmas Stocking items for our troops.  

Murderkill Lions 
 

On 30-Sep to 02-Oct we parked cars for the Nationwide and Xfinity races at Dover Downs. Despite the 

drizzle on Friday and Saturday our club members turned out for this fund raising event. 

Our next club event will be improving our environment by conducting our semi-annual road cleanup along Rt. 

12.  This will occur on 15-Oct.  The next newsletter club happening will have pictures and a count of bags 

collected as well as any other interesting finds. 
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Club Happenings 

Pike Creek Hockessin Lions 
 

Autumn is here and the month of October will be busy for our club with the Car Raffle, Meals on Wheels, 

and eye screenings. 

We also continue to collect Zingo’s Receipts. 

Bridgeville Lions 
 

The Bridgeville Lions Club sold our famous crab cakes at the Apple Scrapple Festival's 25th Anniversary in 

Bridgeville on October 14 & 15 from our new concession trailer. We  were  also at the Wings & Wheels 

event in Georgetown on October 1. 

Wilmington Manor Lions 

 

For the months of October and November, we continue to do eye 

screening at various schools and day cares. 

Nine members from our club traveled to Bellevue State Park on 

September 24 to meet our International President, Robert          

Corlew, as he visited Delaware on his bus tour . We were  excited 

to have Karen Cook, wife of our own Jim Cook, inducted by the  

International President for membership into our Wilmington Manor Lions Club. 

Milford Lions 

 

The Milford Lions assisted with refreshments as the participants in Bike to 

the Bay passed through Ellendale on Saturday,  September 10.  On October 2 

(our rain date) we hosted our 2nd Annual Car 

Show.  Our Leos were on hand to distribute 

sodas and water.  On September 18 we 

did our  Road Clean Up.  We have also 

been diligently selling Car Raffle        

tickets at various events.  Additionally, 

we have begun our Legacy Project.  The 

last month has been a busy one for the 

Milford Lions. 
 

POWER OF SERVICE 

Laurel Lioness 
 

We will  once again sponsor the Blue Sky Puppet Theater on October 24th at North Laurel and Dunbar 

schools. 

We are holding our Annual Mother/Daughter Banquet at North Laurel  school on November 3. 
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DLF 

 

The Delaware Lions Foundation honored Dr. David Robinson of Dela-

ware Eye Institute on September 19th for becoming the primary spon-

sor for the annual Walk for Sight held in April every year. Dr. Robin-

son brought along 85 of his employees 

and created a  competition for the 

employee who raised the most money.  

Membership  Summit 
 

 The third meeting of the Membership Summit was held on October 8th at the Del Vets Bldg in Dover. 

About 30 lions from Districts 22B & 22D met to further discuss ways to attract new members and maybe 

even start new clubs. Topics discussed were: Promoting Leo Clubs and Leos conversion into Lions; Starting 

Branch Clubs where no clubs exist; recruiting more women and possibly converting Lioness Clubs to Lioness 

Lions Clubs. 
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Leo Bash 2016 

 

Sunday afternoon, Oct 2, about 30 LEO members, from 5 schools, attended the Annual BASH at Camp 

Barnes. The weather really cooperated so the groups were able to participate in seven different 

leadership-building challenges. The students really liked the races and cooperative team building 

activities. A 'brag session' where the schools shared what each school was doing, their successes, and 

knowledge they have gained was valuable to every attendee. 

LVRF  
 

What an exciting time for our Foundation, turning 25 and starting on a new campaign to secure our endow-

ment for our fellowship for years to come.  25 years ago the Lions of Multiple District 22 partnered with 

the Wilmer Eye Institute to support research on low vision forming the Lions Low Vision Research Founda-

tion. Today they are a world leader in low vision, what a huge success it is, and something every Lion in the 

multiple should be very proud of and take ownership in.  It is our Foundation. Thank you to the Lions and the 

Council of Governors who saw a need and did something about it 25 years ago, we are still growing. Happy 

Birthday LVRF!  

 On November 19 we will celebrate our Birthday at our annual Rally and a very special luncheon after the 

rally. This is one party you don’t want to miss- learn about what LVRF is doing now and have done over the 

last 25 years also look into the future to see where we are going.  It will be a day when you leave there 

knowing why we do what we do as Lions.  If you have new Lions in your club it is a perfect day to show them 

about Lionism and make them proud of being a Lion in District 22-D.  Looking forward to seeing you at the 

party.  

When was the last time your club had a program on LVRF?  You can learn about what is new in low vision and 

to be able to see were donations are going and take ownership in our would class foundation.  Your trustees 

are just waiting for an invite so ask your club’s program chair to have a LVRF night.  Please don’t forget to 

save your Dimes for LVRF….don’t know what I am talking about?  That’s just another reason to come to the 

rally or have a program on LVRF.  

Lions, this is your Foundation and one of the best in Lions worldwide so I hope to see on the 19th.  If not 

then, your trustees are sitting by the phone waiting for an invite to share with your fellows Lions where we 

have been and where we are going with your LVRF foundation.  

YIL Chairman LVRF PDG Lion Karl E. Gude  
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Environmental News 
 

Like our District Governor Glenn Williams and his cabinet, I have started to visit Lions Clubs in our 

district to speak about our environment. 

Please contact me to set a date to visit your club and explain the current and emerging environmental 

issues in our country and around the world. 

Also, a reminder to have your club send me any environmental photos by December 1, 2016. 

 

Lion Jack Bauer 

Environmental Chairman 

Lions ALERT Program  
 

 Lions are continually involved in disaster relief around the world.  The Lions ALERT program strives to 

provide specific direction to the 46,000 Lions clubs and help them to be more efficient in providing short 

and long term support to disaster victims. 

The objective of the Lions ALERT Program is to develop a plan of action in case of a Level One (affecting a 

few people), Level Two (affecting a community) or Level Three emergency (affecting hundreds or 

thousands of people in a region). 

The emergency may be a natural disaster, a man-made disaster or a public healthcare crisis such as a large-

scale (pandemic) influenza (flu) outbreak. 

Lions clubs, districts, and multiple districts have contacted local authorities and developed Lions ALERT 

plans to provide assistance in the event of a natural, man-made, or healthcare emergency.  Samples of what 

some Lions Clubs’ ALERT plans are appear below. 

Created Volunteer Database - work with the federal and local emergency response departments to 

develop a database of trained, service club volunteers. 

Collect and Deliver Supplies - partner with local companies for the collection and delivery of donated 

supplies to disaster victims. 

Pandemic Influenza Preparedness - agree to assist during a pandemic influenza immunization effort. 

Transporters of People, Pets – attend Red Cross training classes to learn how to transport citizens and 

pets to shelters in the event of an emergency.  Lions also developed a Lions ALERT telephone tree. 

List of Vulnerable Citizens - develop a list of vulnerable citizens, e.g., the elderly, physically or mentally 

disabled persons, who would require extra assistance during an emergency. 

Bring Quality to Life - work with the Rescue Services to provide tents and blankets immediately after a 

disaster. 

Food Service Assistance - agree to assist during emergency preparedness drills and to provide food 

service assistance after an emergency. 

Each club will be contacted soon to see if the members are interested in participating in 

the Lions Alert Program.  This program is strictly voluntary and can be tailored to suit your 

club. 

PCC Ralph Schieferstein, Chairperson 
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RLLI 
 

FEBRUARY 3 & 4 
 

 REGISTER NOW 
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 Believe in the Power of Service  

POWER OF SERVICE 

  HELPING HANDS 

Delaware Beach Life, September 2016  
Morning Star, September 15-21 2016 
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 Believe in the Power of Service  

POWER OF SERVICE 

  HELPING HANDS 



 

 

Attention Lions! 

Ask 1 person to 

join your club      

today! 

From the Desk of the Editor/Publisher  

 

Please send me your newsletters, pictures, announcements and   

articles for publication in the District News Bulletin by the 15th 

of each month,  before 10AM. Late submissions will be included in 

the next months edition.              

                  Lion Sheila Schieferstein  

                   302-284-9730  

                        besheilann@gmail.com  
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We’re on the Web ! 

www.golions22d.org 

POWER OF SERVICE 

More Hands Grow  

More Service 

 

Hints for Membership Retention and Growth 

 

 Send a personal thank you note for joining 

 Use testimonials from members who feel membership is 

valuable. If members feel we are trying to help them cope with 

challenges, they are more likely to renew. 

 Send meeting Agenda out via e-mail several days before your 

meeting; ask for comments, suggestions, additions and ideas. 

 Give incentives, such as a free gift for getting 2 or more new 

members. 

 Have a new member lottery. New members and sponsors get a 

chance for a prize (free meal, half year dues, etc) 

 Send weekly ‘e-mail updates‘ to members with successes 

highlighted. 

 Generate segmented and targeted recruiting. Tell how 

membership benefitted members. 

 Send special certificates of recognition to new members and 

keep in close contact with them, especially within first year. 

 Identify and recognize members with the most tenure. 

 Establish a member mentoring plan. Assign new members to 

current members. 

 Develop a written retention/membership plan. 


